# Nalls Update

September 2023









#### First Term Trainers

Moving to Nairobi has been a whirlwind. As soon as we returned from a meeting in August the kids started school and we started working on many urgent tasks. It has been so much fun to work in person with our great team here. We will soon host our first orientation for those in their first and second years of service in Sub Saharan Africa (SSAP). Please be in prayer for this special time with these families. Pray for deeper connection with the Lord and with each other. Pray for us as we have many details and tasks to take care of for the logistics and program. We want to be diligent to do our part well, but we know it is the Lord who will make this time meaningful and fruitful for all of us.



## **New Missionaries**

Last month, we were able to spend time with new laborers being sent out around SSAP. Please pray for these singles and families as they travel to their new homes and begin learning many new things. Pray for strength, patience, diligence, rest at night, joy in the Lord, and endurance for all that is to come. Pray for one who is still waiting on her visa to receive it soon.







#### Kids and School

We are very thankful for the kids' school. Learning support for those who need it has especially been a blessing. They recently had spirit week and the girls dressed up from the long-ago decade of the 80s.

#### **Activities**

Daniel is enjoying multiple recesses each day and intramural soccer (which he now only allows us to call football). Emma is on the 7<sup>th</sup> grade basketball team. Abigail is participating in the high school play.











## Life

Our crate arrived from Mozambique this past week. We have been so thankful for the help of others. Our teammate sat out on the street (the truck couldn't fit in the gate) to check off boxes as they came off the truck while we stayed inside to direct the movers. Others helped with the kids, helped us unpack, and brought us meals. We have moved into a house where we will be long term. It is nearer to the kids' school and to our teammates and we are very excited about that.

## Thank You!

Thank you for giving to CP and LMCO which provide the funds for us to live here and serve first term missionaries coming to SSAP. Those same gifts provide for these new missionaries coming to the field and for those who have been faithfully laboring here for a long time. We are thankful for each of you.

